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Buses, vans to roll from throughout state

Governor Locke to address rally 
The state’s desperate budget situation is drawing people from throughout Washington for Step up for Human Services day, in the hopes that the needs of people will not be forgotten. They will gather on the capitol steps in Olympia on Monday, February 19.  Governor Locke is slated to address the rally at 
12:05 p.m. 

Buses and vans from Spokane, Wenatchee, Yakima, Walla Walla, Seattle, and Tacoma are scheduled to bring people to the rally. Many other cities and towns are expected to be represented, with more than 160 organizations from around Washington co-sponsoring the event. 

“The legislature needs to explore EVERY option to protect and enhance human services in the budget, even if that means changing the spending limits imposed in 1993. Times are very different now, and the needs of people need to be addressed,” said activist Nancy Amidei. “The Legislature needs to understand that there is a constituency for human services and it is a priority.”

Others echo her statement. 

 “Legislators have a constitutional duty to ‘promote the general welfare’ of all Washingtonians,” said Human Services Day co-chair Bob Swanson, the Executive Director of the Washington State Association of Community Action Agencies. “The budget is the best way they can make good on this sworn oath.” 

“People — children, the elderly, people with disabilities, families and other individuals — must be a high priority,” added event co-chair Tom Rembiesa of the Ruth Dykeman Children’s Center. 

The event is being held on the President’s Day holiday so more families and children can attend. 

In addition to Governor Locke, every Senator and Representative, as well as other officials, are invited to the noon rally on the capitol steps to hear about issues they need to address as they write a biennial budget.

###

For more information, contact:

Nancy Amidei 206-685-3168 or Bob Cooper 206 545-6600 ext. 236 (pager: 206-986-4116)

